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21 November 2024 

Mr Chris Baxter 

Price Monitoring and Regulation  

Essential Services Commission 

Level 8, 570 Bourke Street, Melbourne 3000  

 

By email: chris.baxter@esc.vic.gov.au  

Dear Chris  

Re: Submission to the Essential Services Commission's 2024 Review of Accident Towing Fees 

The Insurance Council of Australia (the Insurance Council) appreciates the opportunity to provide 

industry insights to the Essential Services Commission's 2024 review of accident towing fees. 

Ongoing support of regulated towing fees 

Towing services are a standard provision for comprehensive motor insurance policy holders, 

accounting for approximately 2.5% of insurers' claims expenditure. Consequently, any adjustments to 

towing costs have a bearing on overall claim expenses and may potentially influence premiums for 

motor insurance customers. 

In this context, regulated towing schemes such as Victoria's are instrumental in deterring price gouging 

and unfair charges by certain towing operators. This regulation not only facilitates fairer consumer 

outcomes but also aids in tempering inflationary pressures within this sector. 

On this basis the industry supports the continuation of the current accident towing and storage fees 

regime.  

Further changes to regulated towing regime for the Commission’s consideration 

While we recognise that the current review is focused on benchmarking methodologies and quantum 

of fees rather than the scope of regulated towing fees, we believe it pertinent for the Commission to 

consider opportunities to improve and optimise the current regime.  

On that basis, we consider that it may be advantageous to consider extending the current fee schedule 

to encompass: 

• Towing services related to non-accident insurance claims, such as the recovery of stolen 

vehicles or those damaged by vandalism. 

• Subsequent towing from storage facilities to repair locations. 

• Salvage operations. 

• Heavy vehicle towing. 

Notwithstanding the absence of significant cost burdens on insurers or evident exploitation of these 

areas at present, these gaps are susceptible to misuse by less scrupulous operators, which in turn 

may introduce unwarranted costs into the system.  

Given current cost-of-living challenges, it is conceivable that some operators might exploit these 

loopholes to levy additional charges, which would, in turn, affect insurance costs.  






